
N O T I C E 
 
 
 

Early Play – Weekends and Holidays 
(„The System“) 

 
 
The order of plays (18 holes) on Saturdays, Sundays and holidays prior to 
scheduled tee times shall be determined as follows: 
 
The first person arriving in the golf course parking lot for early play (usually the 
evening before) remains with their vehicle with the parking lights or headlights on. 
This person’s group will be #1 at the starter’s window for early play. 
 
The next person arriving in the parking lot contacts the first person to arrive by going 
to the vehicle with its parking lights on to get their number in line, in this case #2. 
Person #1 then turns off their vehicle parking lights, and person #2 remains in their 
vehicle with the parking lights or headlights on. This person’s group will be #2 in line 
at the starter’s window. 
 
The next person arriving in the parking lot goes to the vehicle with the parking lights 
on (person #2) who tells them that they are #3 in line. Person #2 then turns off their 
vehicle parking lights, and person #3 then remains in their vehicle with the parking 
lights or headlights on until the next person arrives and is told that they are #4. 
 
This process is repeated, with the subsequent person who arrives in the parking lot 
being given the next number in line by the last person before them. Just prior to 
dawn, or when the starter arrives, all persons/groups line up at the starter’s window in 
number order. 
 
IMPORTANT: All persons who secure a number in line for early play must remain on 
the golf course property (the parking lot), even after they have passed along the next 
number in line. Anyone leaving the golf course property forfeits their number in line. 
Also, no single person can secure more than one number. All players without a 
number line up after those with a number. 
 
In case of questions or a dispute, please see the starter. 
 
NOTE: This system has been used successfully for many years at Torrey Pines. If 
you arrived at 4:00 or 5:00 AM and find no one lined up at the starter’s window, this 
does not mean you are first in line! You need to get a number in the parking lot as 
described above to secure a place in line for early play. 
 


